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The Speak Up Community News is a Black publication.  Subscription is free.  Articles and remarks are welcomed. Contact: Brothers 
United Who Dare to Care, Inc. 131 W. North Avenue, Martin Luther King Community Center 2nd Floor, Hagerstown, Maryland 21740.  
Phone 301-393-9290.  Website: www.blackmenwhocare.org where you can download a full-color copy of this newsletter. 
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Red, Black & Green, What does it mean?  By Andy Smi th 
Traditional articles in past December issues of Speak Up were written 
to educate readers on the history and tradition of Kwanzaa.  Kwanzaa 
is an African American celebration observed at the end of the year in 
December and concluding on the first of the new year.   
Dr. Maulana Karenga created Kwanzaa for African Americans to 
‘reaffirm and restore African heritage and culture’.  Dr. Karenga 
realized five common values during his pilgrimage through African: 
Gathering, Reverence, Commemoration, Recommitment and 
Celebration.  Through the seven principles of Kwanzaa (see the 
December 2006 issue for details) African descendents can 
experience their heritage and culture. 
However the true celebration of a culture is normally done under the 
flag of that heritage. 
Many Americans can identify and event trace their heritage back to 
the motherland of their forefathers.  Americans of English, Spanish, 
French, German, Italian, Irish, Russian and Asian descendant and 
even our more recent Middle Eastern immigrants have a way to 
identify their motherland.  Identification with one’s motherland is 
normally expressed by that nation’s flag with no disrespect to the flag 
of the United States.  One is hardly set back or offended to see a flag 
for Italy in an Italian restaurant.  
Participation in the annual Caribbean Carnival held in Washington 
D.C. is signified through the lavish display of flags representing the 
different Caribbean Islands. Caribbean people and spectators dance 

down the street waving miniature or full size flags and bandanas as part to the celebration and identification with the 
culture that is enjoyed and shared by thousands at the annual Carnival celebration in our nation’s capital. 
African Americans also have a flag to symbolize, unify and define those of African descent and culture.  The Honorable 
Marcus Garvey introduced the Universal African Flag to the U.N.I.A. & A.C.L. in 1920 with colors symbolizing African 
nationhood.  The flags colors: Red, Black and Green.  The colors symbolize Red for the blood which was shed for the 
redemption and freedom of African American blacks, Black for the color of the African people, and Green for the color of 
the rich African motherland.  
Use of the Universal African Flag is not to promote supremacy or separatism.  The Universal African Flag is a symbol to 
give identity and value to a people, who by most means, cannot trace their native identification other than to the continent 
of Africa which holds many different counties.  The colors being universal and unique to African Americans can 
compliment the effort of Kwanzaa, to ‘reaffirm and restore African heritage and culture’ by truly offering a banner symbol to 
celebrate under and maintain cultural identity and racial pride.  Join the RED, BLACK, GREEN Movement!  
 
Winter time limited door-to-door delivery of the Sp eak Up newsletter. 
Due to inclement and harsh winter weather conditions the door-to-door delivery of Speak Up is limited to designated 
streets in the Jonathan Street community.  You can pick up a copy at one of our distribution sites, that includes the 
Washington County Free Library on Potomac Street in Hagerstown.  Or, you can download current and past issue of 
Speak Up that are in full color at our website link: http://blackmenwhocare.org/speakup.html.  We have year around 
newsletter distribution locations. Call for the location nearest you (301) 393-9290.  Don’t miss an issue! 

Our Heritage & 
the Truth. 
Our children will 
never know it, if 
we don’t show it. 

 
A message from the: 

 
RED, BLACK, GREEN Movement 

Brothers United Who Dare To Care 
www.blackmenwhocare.org 

(301) 393-9290 
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Help the Poorest People in America 
The 2nd Annual Nightwolf American Indian Relief Fundraiser is an effort to benefit our Native American elders, families and 
children on American Indian reservations in South Dakota, Oklahoma and Louisiana. 
They are again collecting new toys, clothing, shoes & boots, blankets & linen, outerwear (hats, coats, jackets and gloves), 
toiletries (soaps, deodorants, etc.), food (canned and non-perishables), computers and sewing machines.  These are just 
some of the things these people are in desperate need of. 
The rising cost of propane to heat their homes is another challenge these people are faced with and cash donations will be 
needed for heating fuel. 
They hope through your kindness and generosity to raise at least $150,000 in cash donations with this year’s funding drive.  
Please make your donations before the December 26th departure to South Dakota. 
Make checks payable to: 

IMAC – Nightwolf Indian Relief Fund 
13102 English Turn Drive 

Silver Spring, Maryland 20904 
IMAC is a 501c3 non-profit organization, donations are tax deductible.  Contact Jay Winter Nightwolf (801) 380-6619 
email: nightwolfjw@aol.com or Kim Jones (310) 890-1857 email: kdcjones@aol.com.  Remember to tune in to the 
“Nightwolf Show” on Sundays 8:00 pm (Eastern Time) on WPFW 89.3FM Pacifica Radio. 
 

HEALTH 
 
Flu Clinic in the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center (North Street School building) 

The Washington County Health Department is offering the 2007 Influenza and Pneumonia vaccine to ages 
18 years and older.  Requesting a $20.00 donation or if Medicare eligible, they can be billed, please bring 
your card.   Vaccines will be given on Thursday, December 13, 2007 at 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm in the 
gymnasium of the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center located on 131 W. North Avenue, Hagerstown, 
Maryland 21740.  For more information call: (240) 313-3296. TDD (240) 313-3391. 

 
Free $20 Wal-Mart Gift Card with your Mammogram. 
The offer for the free gift card ends December 31, 2007.  The Breast Cancer Awareness-Cumberland Valley will send you 
a $20 Wal-Mart gift card for participating in a FREE mammogram.  Call the BCA-CV office for more information (301) 791-
5843 or toll free 1-800-963-0101. 

COMMUNITY 
 
Black Leadership Gathering for Tobacco Control 
Brothers United Who Dare To Care hosted the “Black 
Leadership Gathering for Tobacco Control” in October at 
the Martin Luther King Jr. Community Center on West 
North Avenue in Hagerstown.  The gathering was open to 
African Americans and others supporting African American 
leadership and involvement in tobacco use prevention, 
tobacco cessation and supporting non-smoking norms in 
Washington County. 
About 25 people participated in the gathering that included 
a message from the Washington County Health Officer, 
Earl Stoner and Denise Victory, a representative from the 
Maryland Department of Health & Mental Hygiene (DHMH). 
Several local African American leaders were also given the 
opportunity to speak to those who gathered including 
Valentin Miafo Donfack, Executive Director of African 

Community Renewal and Bishop Sammie Conyers of Grace Pentecostal Worship Center.  Andy Smith, director for the 
project gave an overview of Maryland’s tobacco control initiative and his group Brothers United Who Dare To Care’s 
involvement with the initiative that is part of the Cigarette Restitution Fund, sponsored by the DHMH. 
Health Educator and author Dr. Richard Williams gave a leadership training incorporating the Hyper-Interactive Teaching 
Technology (H-ITT).  Smith was so moved by the participation at the gathering and the Grant Writing Workshop held 
separately that he held a special grant writing session where he assisted nine minority participants with proposals they 
submitted to the Washington County Health Department to initiate minority led projects for tobacco control.  Several 
applicants are Native American Indians.  For more information to participate or receive assistance call (301) 393-9290. 
(Photo: Denise Victory, DHMH (front table far left) listens as Andy Smith (standing left) and Jay Winter Nightwolf (standing 
right) stress the importance of the African American and American Indian role in tobacco control) 
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SPEAK UP PHOTO GALLERY 
Brothers United Who Dare To Care recently held a Grant Writing Workshop sponsored by their DHMH funded Minority Outreach & 
Technical Assistance program.  The workshop attracted participants from as far as Baltimore County including five Native American 
Indian representatives that desire to continue outreach to the American Indians in Washington County. 

      
 
Native American Indian dancer Cyreita “Dancing Eagle” Ayeni showed the No Smoking Youth Club “Fancy Dancing” during the 
club’s first “Family & Friends Day Pow Wow held in November.  Youth Club members and guest were allowed to put to test the dance 
skills they learned.   Dancing Eagle was joined by her son Alexander “Red Cloud” Ayeni Jr. (age 5) and her mother Angela “Little 
Moon” Cabble. Everyone received the National American Indian & Alaska Native Heritage Month Information Packet provided by the 
Maryland Department of Health & Mental Hygiene Office of Minority Health & Health Disparities.  The packet of information 
included a flyer about the difference in the commercial tobacco and the plants American Indians use in their traditions. 

    
 
Hagerstown Police Chief Arthur Smith, Brothers United President Andy Smith and Washington County Sheriff Douglas Mullendore 
posed for a photo before attending the Elks Daughters “Annual Prayer Breakfast at the Elks lodge on Jonathan Street.  The annual 
event is in its sixth year and has grown to include teens as well as neighborhood community leaders and clergy.  This was Sheriff 
Mullendore’s second year attending the event.  Pastor Sharon Gibson was the guest speaker for the service and shared an inspiring 
message “Know Who You Are”.  Even the young people, in attendance, took a turn to speak at the annual gathering. It was nice. 

        
  


